
 

 
 
 
 
 
What a wonderful week it has been with all the beautiful Christmas productions. Years 1 and 2 put on 
3 performances of Baubles, and Reception and Nursery presented The Nativity this morning. I was so 
very impressed with how confident all the children were, particularly with their enthusiastic singing. 
It was brilliant how they all learned their lines and remembered all the words for the songs. Well 
done to everyone who took part. A huge thank you to all the parents and friends and family who 
came along to watch the productions. Thank you to all the staff for the hard work they put in with 
organising and preparing these events, and thank you to 
The Friends for providing refreshments. 
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Nicola Edwards  

Important Dates 
Tuesday 17th December – Orchestra Assembly to parents at 9am 

       Christmas Dinner 

       Christmas Party Afternoon 

Wednesday 18th December – Carol Service at St Andrew’s Church at 2pm 

Thursday 19th December – Last day of term 1.30pm 

Monday 6th January – All children return to school from 8.40am 

Wednesday 8th January – Year 6 SATs meeting 6pm 

w/c Monday 13th January – Clubs start 

 

 

 

 

 

    

  

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 
Breakfast Club and After School Club 

 
Book online at 

https://www.schoolfriendclub.com/our-clubs-1/st-
andrews-c-of-e-primary-school/ 

 
Register online now and sign up for sessions before and/or 

after school. 

Staffing News 
 

Miss Biddle and Mr Astill are expecting another 
baby! Congratulations to them both. Miss Biddle 

will be going on Maternity Leave after Easter next 
year. 

Miss Khabazian will be finishing her placement 
with us next week. Thursday will be her last day 

in Year 3. We thank her for all her hard work and 
support for the school, and wish her all the best 

in her future studies.  
Mrs Stevens is sadly leaving us, after 10 years of 
working here at St. Andrew’s, mainly in the Early 

Years. We are very grateful for all her support 
over the years and commitment to St. Andrew’s, 
and we all wish her every success for the future. 

Wednesday will be her last day here. 

Clubs 
 

New club letters will be sent out straight 
after the holidays. There will be some 

changes to some of the clubs we provide 
here at St. Andrew’s. 

All details will be sent out in the New 
Year, in plenty of time for everyone to 
book online and pay for their spaces. 

All clubs will then start from the second 
week back. Thanks. 

https://www.schoolfriendclub.com/our-clubs-1/st-andrews-c-of-e-primary-school/
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